
May 30, 2014  Meaningful Use Update 

Dear Tribal Health Directors, 

I wanted to take a minute to try to provide you with the “short version” of the recent MU news: 

CMS and the Office of the National Coordinator for Health Information Technology have 
proposed a recent rule (May 20th) to give providers additional time to meet MU requirements 
(see attached).  The proposed rule published by CMS regarding the EHR Incentive Program and 
Meaningful Use is good news.   It proposes to provide some relief to the stress of trying to get 
the 2014 certified EHR installed this summer, learn how to use it, learn how to meet the new 
2014 MU measures and get it all perfect by Dec 31, 2014.  For RPMS EHR, the 2014 certified 
EHR is also known as EHR patch 13 and accompanying software and has yet to be released.   

The proposal from CMS is that eligible providers will be able to essentially get a “do over” of 
2013.  Providers would be able to simply do 90 days (or a 3 months on the quarter in some 
instances) of Stage 1 Meaningful Use on their current EHR, using 2013 rules.   

• This means that even if providers had done 365 days of Stage 1 MU in 2013 and were 
due to move on to Stage 2, they don’t need to.  They will do 90 days of Stage 1 in 2014. 

• This also means the many providers probably already have a 90 day (or quarter) 
reporting period in 2014 in which they met MU and could go ahead and attest using that 
data if the rule is approved. 

We are awaiting further guidance, but it is likely that you will still want to submit hardship 
applications to avoid 2015 Medicare penalties for the subset of providers that need them just 
to be safe.  Currently the deadline for the application (July 1, 2014) is before the final rule will 
be published.  If you have questions about who may need to do this application, contact me.   

Lastly, you will still be installing EHRp13 before December 31, 2014 in order to be ready for 
2015, it just takes the pressure off of having to get everything perfectly ready by October.   

I will be drafting comments on the proposed rules and will send them to you for further 
comment before submitting on behalf of NPAIHB.  Additional information about the rule can be 
obtained at:  http://www.cms.gov/Newsroom/MediaReleaseDatabase/Press-releases/2014-
Press-releases-items/2014-05-20.html 

Katie Johnson, Pharm D 
EHR Integrated Care Coordinator 
NPAIHB Regional Extension Center 
kjohnson@npaihb.org 
503-416-3272  
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